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Dear District 2-A1 Lions, 

I am very excited to be your district governor for 2023-2024. It seems like 

yesterday, that I was in Boston for the International Convention and already 

one month has already flown by. This was my first international convention, 

and I really didn’t realize how exciting and emotional it would be to be sworn 

in as your district governor. I was so thankful that my wife was there with me 

to remove the “Elect” ribbon from my badge to make it official.  We were all 

inspired by our new International President Dr. Patti Hill. Her new slogan 

“Changing the World” inspires us through gaining new members and also do-

ing more service projects, Lions will be Changing the World.   

1
st

 Cabinet Meeting-Kingsland TX - I would like to thank Lion President 

Ron James and the Kingsland Lions Club for hosting the cabinet meeting. 

They did an amazing job as the host club. From the Musical Bingo hosted by 

Lion Becky James on Friday night to the wonderful meal we shared on Satur-

day and everything in between. His team of at least 12 members did an 

amazing job the whole weekend and they really took care of us.  Kingsland 

Lions, you have set a bar for all future meetings. Great Job!  

At this meeting, we had the honor of having Past International Director T.J. 

Tijerina and his beautiful wife Lion Juanita in attendance. PID T.J. inducted 

our new cabinet leaders and our committee chairs for 2023-2024. I feel that 

we have assembled a great team for you and they all have a passion for Li-

onism and they truly want to help build and serve the clubs in our district. 

Please remember that they are here for you, so please don’t hesitate to call 

on any of them for help or questions. If we don’t know the answer to your 

questions, we will work on getting answers for you. The team can help you 

bring in new members, develop new service projects, help with the marketing 

of your club, and very importantly they can help with reporting your service 

and club activities in MyLCI. You can find most of their contact information in 

our newsletter and on our website. We should have a district directory distrib-

uted out soon. Just waiting for a few pictures and there are still some clubs 

that have yet to report their new 2023-2024 club officers in MyLCI.  

http://txlionsdistrict2a1.com/
mailto:Donald_McConnell@outlook.com
mailto:District2a1newsletter@hotmail.com
mailto:District2a1newsletter@hotmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/TexasLionsDistrict2a1
https://www.facebook.com/TexasLionsDistrict2a1
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ALERT 
Russell High 
902 E. 3rd Street 
Sweetwater TX 79556 
Cell: 325-236-5512 
Rlynnhigh@gmail.com 

CHAPLAIN   
PDG Frank Berthold 
1212 Rita Circle  
San Angelo TX 76905 
Cell: 325-486-0038 
Email: fbert0038@aol.com 

DIABETES AWARENESS 
Nancy High 
902 E. 3rd Street 
Sweetwater TX 79556 
Cell: 325-236-5460 
nncyhigh@yahoo.com 

DIRECTORY 
Chris Maxwell 
408 CR 109 
Sweetwater TX 79556 
Cell: 325-665-0127 
Work: 325-235-4276 
Email: cmax-
well@eljentechnology.com 

DISTRICT ADMINISTRATOR 
Ben Barkley 
1504 Crescent Dr. 
Sweetwater TX 79556 
Ph: 325-235-9150 
Email: bbar-
kley104613@tstc.edu  

DISTRICT CONVENTION 
Chris Maxwell, Robert 
Moore 

DISTRICT INFORMATION 
TECHNOLOGY 
Wynn Alston 
1354 Tres Rios Dr 
San Angelo TX 76903 
Home: 325-651-4102 
Email: kwal-
ston@verizon.net 

  

DISTRICT PEACE POSTER 

CONTEST 

Crystal Rea 
1006 E. 14th St 
Sweetwater Tx  79956 
Cell: 325-242-2149 
Crys-
tal_rea2010@yahoo.com 

Time for a Change! – I feel that this will be an exciting year for 2-A1 Lions, and 

we sure have a lot of work to do. Nothing too big for Lions though. Our mission 

needs to include having “Fun” and doing what Lions do best “Serving Others”. Fun 

and Service go hand in hand and this must be two main ingredients to build back 

membership in our district and in our clubs.  Currently, we are struggling as a dis-

trict. We now have only 39 clubs in the district and less than 1000 members. 

When we drop below 1250 members, we become “transitional” district status. We 

are one of six districts with transitional status in Texas. Thirteen of our clubs have 

less than 15 members and we have not chartered a new club in six years.  At the 

end of last year our total membership dropped by 23 members and our clubs are 

also having issues reporting service. We only had 28% of our clubs reporting ser-

vice last year. We know our clubs are providing service in their communities, but 

just not reporting this service in MyLCI.  Please see that your club is reporting this 

information, If you don’t know how, just let me or our District Administrator know 

and we can help. I hate to be negative, but I am trying to illustrate that it is time for 

a “Change” and we are the ones that will need to step up and make it happen. 

This will take all of us to make it happen. 

District Goals- The main district goals that our team set for 2023-2024 was to 

charter two new clubs, have a growth of 115 members at the end of the year, and 

have 40% of our clubs reporting service. I really feel that we can make this happen 

and we really need it to happen.  

1st VDG Marianne Stevenson,  2nd VDG Helen Wilde, and I are committed to see-

ing that our membership grows by 250 members by 2026 to reach the needed 

1250 members. This will get us out of the transitional district status. Our Chal-

lenge to You and Your Club- I am a believer that service projects and service to 

others will bring in new members. I challenge your club to do the following: 

Add at least one more service project this year. Did you know that Li-

ons Club International has now adopted three more Global Causes 

bringing the total to Eight. Vision, Diabetes, Hunger, Environment, 

Childhood Cancer, Youth, Humanitarian, and Disaster Relief. Choose a 

new project or two using these causes. 

Share your story! Report your service and project to MyLCI. Include in 

your local media, post on multimedia like Facebook, Twitter, district 

newsletter, and your website. People will see what you’re doing and 

see the impact made in your community and they will want to be part of 

it. 

Positive Two members - Each club needs to have a positive of just two 

members at the end of the year. Sounds easy right! Watch out for the 

ones sneaking out the back door. Work on retention… Did you know 

that the district will pay you $30 for every new club member you bring 

in? See your Zone Chair for more information. Get members involved 

in your club and make them feel at home. 

See that your Club Obtains the “Club Excellence Award”.   

Clubs meeting these criteria would receive recognition from Internation-

al and would receive a very nice patch for your club's banner. In looking 

at the criteria, it is not that difficult to obtain. 

 

Ready to start? 

mailto:Rlynnhigh@gmail.com
mailto:fbert0038@aol.com
mailto:nncyhigh@yahoo.com
mailto:cmaxwell@eljentechnology.com
mailto:cmaxwell@eljentechnology.com
mailto:bbarkley104613@tstc.edu
mailto:bbarkley104613@tstc.edu
mailto:kwalston@verizon.net
mailto:kwalston@verizon.net
mailto:Crystal_rea2010@yahoo.com
mailto:Crystal_rea2010@yahoo.com
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DISTRICT PUBLIC RELATIONS & 
LIONS INFORMATION 
Donald McConnell 
307 Thomas Street 
Midland TX 79703 
Cell: 432-413-3935 
Home: 432-520-5651 

DISTRICT YOUTH CAMP and 
EXCHANGE 
Mark Singh 
Midland TX 79707-9108 
Home: 432-694-5424 
Email: 
mmsingh@suddenlink.net 

ELECTION MANAGER 
PDG Joyce Downie 
115 Churchill Blvd 
San Angelo TX 76903 
Ph: 325-651-8894 
Email: joyced2@suddenlink.net 

GLOBAL LEADERSHIP TRAINING 
(GLT)- EAST 
IPDG Carole Anne Brown 
PO Box 623 
San Angelo TX  76902 
Cell: 325-340-8652 
Email: Carolecb9@gmail.com 

GLOBAL LEADERSHIP TRAINING 
(GLT)- WEST 
Felis Subia 
4018 Monty Dr 
Midland TX 79703 
Cell: 432-238-3452 
Email: felissubia@yahoo.com 

GLOBAL MEMBERSHIP TEAM 
(GMT) 
PDG Dave Richison 
104 River Ranch Road 
Kingsland TX 78639 
Cell: 325-388-2091 
Email: daverichison@gmail.com 

GLOBAL MEMBERSHIP AP-
PROACH 
(GMA- Champion) 
PDG Keith Perrine 
4912 Mariner Terrace 
San Angelo TX 76903 
Cell: 432-656-3252 
Email: 
keith.perrine@hotmail.com 

New initiatives From Lion Club International - Mission 1.5 

For forty+ years Lions Club International has been referring to 1.4 million mem-

bers.  They have a new initiative that Lions International wants to grow our asso-

ciation by year 2026-2027 to 1.5 million Lions and serving at least 1 billion peo-

ple.  By increasing our membership, we can serve more people, grow our clubs, 

build new clubs, and really Show Everyone Why Lions Matter. 

Lastly, we need to work together as Lions.  Remember that we are all Lions and 

working together to Serve others.  If a project is too big for your club or you have 

a great project in mind, but can’t pull it off with only your members, Please ask for 

help!  As our immediate Past International President would say “Together We 

Can”.  Can you imagine all the service projects we could offer and the number of 

people we could serve. If we meet these membership goals. We will be a major 

player in Changing the World!  

My goal is to visit all the clubs in our district this year and I look forward to meet-

ing you.  I want to see what your club is doing in your community and really look-

ing forward to working with you. 

Changing the World, 

Lion Chris Maxwell 

DG Message Continued 

mailto:mmsingh@suddenlink.net
mailto:joyced2@suddenlink.net
mailto:Carolecb9@gmail.com
mailto:felissubia@yahoo.com
mailto:daverichison@gmail.com
mailto:keith.perrine@hotmail.com


Global Service Team (GST) 
PDG Armando Subia Sr. 
4018 Monty Drive 
Midland TX 79703 
Cell: 432-238-2267 
Home: 432-694-3861 
Email: a_subia49@yahoo.com 

HISTORIAN 
Donna Dugger 
1908 Nolan 
Big Spring TX  79720 
donna_d7075@att.net 

LIONS CLUB INT’L FOUNDATION 
SVDG Helen Wilde 
3209 Southland Blvd 
San Angelo TX 76904 
Cell: 325-277-4758 
Email: hfsofge53@gmail.com 

LEADER DOG FOR THE BLIND 
PDG Glenn Shepard 
1510 FM 2887 
Ballinger TX 76821 
Cell: 432-770-1137 

Email: Blue.wave@yahoo.com 

LONG RANGE PLANNING 
PDG Keith Perrine 
4912 Mariner Terrace 
San Angelo TX 76903 
Cell: 432-656-3252 
Email: keith.perrine@hotmail.com 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR 
Donald McConnell 
307 Thomas Street 
Midland TX 79703 
Cell: 432-413-3935 
Home: 432-520-5651 
Donald_McConnell@outlook.com 

OPPORTUNITIES FOR YOUTH 
Crystal Rea 

1006 E. 14th St 

Sweetwater Tx  79956 

Cell: 325-242-2149 

Crystal_rea2010@yahoo.com 

PARLIMENTARIAN 
PCC Tom Blase Sr. 
40 Antelope Trail 
Kerrville TX 78028 
Cell: 325-315-7060 
Email: tomblasesr@gmail.com 
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    MD2 Texas and the Pipe and Drum Band won 1st Place 
in the Second Division of the Boston Lions Conven-

tion Parade !!” 

mailto:a_subia49@yahoo.com
mailto:donna_d7075@att.net
mailto:hfsofge53@gmail.com
mailto:Blue.wave@yahoo.com
mailto:keith.perrine@hotmail.com
mailto:Donald_McConnell@outlook.com
mailto:Crystal_rea2010@yahoo.com
mailto:tomblasesr@gmail.com
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TAIL TWISTER 
Kathy McConnell 
307 Thomas Street 
Midland TX 79703 
Cell: 432-638-1070 
Home: 432-520-5651 
Email: katmc307@aol.com 

TEXAS LIONS CAMP DIRECTOR 
(EAST) 
PDG Joel Kuykendall 
PO Box 102 
Pontotoc TX 76869 
Cell: 325-218-2512 
Southwest-
ernlion2011@gmail.com 

TEXAS LIONS CAMP DIRECTOR 
(WEST) 
Donald McConnell 
307 Thomas Street 
Midland TX 79703 
Cell: 432-413-3935 
Home: 432-520-5651 
Donald_McConnell@outlook.com 

TEXAS LIONS EYEGLASS RECY-
CLING CENTER (TLERC) 
PDG Armando Subia Sr. 
4018 Monty Drive 
Midland TX 79703 
Cell: 432-238-2267 
Home: 432-694-3861 
Email: a_subia49@yahoo.com 

TEXAS LIONS FOUNDATION 
PDG Keith Perrine 
4912 Mariner Terrace 
San Angelo TX 76903 
Cell: 432-656-3252 
Email: 
keith.perrine@hotmail.com 

WEBMASTER 
Wynn Alston 
1354 Tres Rios Dr 
San Angelo TX 76903 
Cell: 325-651-4102 
Email: kwalston@verizon.net 

VISION SCREENING DIRECTOR 
Sandra Freeman 
Box 361 
Carlsbad TX 76934-0361 
Home: 325-465-8870 
Cell: 325-650-5903 
Email:  sdrrg@aol.com 

District Meeting 

PID T.J. Tijerina presided over the induction of the new District Cabinet and 
Committee Chairpersons  

mailto:katmc307@aol.com
mailto:Southwesternlion2011@gmail.com
mailto:Southwesternlion2011@gmail.com
mailto:a_subia49@yahoo.com
mailto:keith.perrine@hotmail.com
mailto:kwalston@verizon.net
mailto:sdrrg@aol.com
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DISTRICT 2-A1 CABINET OF-
FICERS 
(Positions are Non-Voting) 

GMA-Champion /Advisor 
PDG Keith Perrine 
4912 Mariner Terrace 
San Angelo TX 76903 
Cell: 325-656-3252 
Email: 
keith.perrine@hotmail.com  

Global Leadership Team  
GLT Co-Director WEST 
Felis Subia 
4018 Monty Dr 
San Angelo TX 79703 
Cell: 432-238-3452 
Email: felissubia@yahoo.com 

Global Service Team 
GST Director 
PDG Armando Subia 
4018 Monty Dr 
San Angelo TX 79703 
Cell: 432-238-2267 
Email: a_subia49@yahoo.com 

Global Membership Team 
GMT Director 
PDG Dave Richison 
104 River Ranch Road 
Kingsland TX 78639 
Cell: 325-388-2091 
Email: daverichi-
son@gmail.com 

Global Leadership Team 
GLT Co-Director EAST 
IPDG Carole Anne Brown 
PO Box 623 
San Angelo TX 79702 
Cell: 432-340-8652 
Email: carolecb9@gmail.com 

LCIF Coordinator 
SVDG Helen Wilde 
3209 Southland Blvd 
San Angelo TX 76904 
Cell: 325-277-4758 
Email: hfsofge53@gmail.com 

Club News 

Midland West Side  

 Lion Felis was 
presented with 
Presidential 
Achievement 
Award by PID TJ  

PDG Armando was a recipient of a rock and roll tricy-
cle for rehab. Thank you Lion's Charity in San Angelo 
and to Lion Murry, Lion Phillip, Lion Sandra and Lion 
Helen  

Thank you to all the Club 

members, Scouts USA  

Troops 19, 719, Pack 67 

and all the volunteers for 

making our 18th Back to 

School Bash a success.   

Back to 

School Bash 

2023 
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District Governor 
Chris Maxwell 
408 CR 109 
Sweetwater TX 79556 
Cell: 325-665-0127 
cmaxsweet65@gmail.com  

IPDG 
Carole Anne Brown 
PO Box 623 
San Angelo TX 79702 
Cell: 325-340-8652 
carolecb9@gmail.com  

1st VDG 
Marianne Stevenson 
3573 CR 133 
Colorado City TX 
79512 
Cell: 509-991-6776 
Msc4446@yahoo.com  

2nd VDG 
Helen Wilde 
3209 Southland Blvd 
San Angelo TX 76904 
Cell: 325-277-4758 
Hfsofge53@gmail.com  

District 2-A1 Secretary 
Robert Moore 
4 Vista Ct 
Sweetwater TX 79556 
Cell: 325-721-4885 
Bob-
white1826@gmail.com  

District 2-A1 Treasurer 
Nancy High 
PO Box 543 
Sweetwater TX 79556 
Cell: 325-236-5460 
nncyhigh@yahoo.com  

Club News Continued  

Mason Lions Club 

Installation of Officers  

Junction Lions Club 
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Zone 1 Chairperson 
Julio Castillo 
418 W Pine Ave 
Midland TX 79705 
Cell: 325-518-9175 
castillorx@gmail.com  

Zone 2 Chairperson 
Mike Nichols 
2008 Mattie Woods St 
Colorado City TX 79512 
Cell: 325-242-3189 
M_Nichols_music53@
yahoo.com  

Zone 3 Chairperson 
Larry Melton 
PO Box 84 
Ballinger TX 76821 
Home: 325-365-3296 
Lmlt5@aol.com  

Zone 4 Chairperson 
PDG Dave Richison 
(Interim) 
104 River Ranch Rd 
Kingsland TX 78639 
Home/Cell: 325-388-2091 
daverichison@gmail.com  

Zone 5 Chairperson 
PDG Glenn Shepard 
(Interim)  
1510 FM 2887 
Ballinger TX 76821 
Home/Cell: 432-770-1137 
Blue.wave@yahoo.com  

Zone 6 Chairperson 
Otilia Sanchez 
1315 Coke St 
San Angelo TX 76903 
Cell: 512-699-4585 
albertofthepines@gmail.com  

Midland Northside Lions Club 

Midland Tall City Lions Club held their installation July 
20, 2023 
William Merritt was installed as President/Treasurer  
Johnny Russell was installed as Secretary  
Tony Borens will Remain as Club Director 

Club News Continued  

The Sonora Downtown Lions Club passed the hat to raise some help for the Perryton Lions Club Re-
lief fund. The Perryton lions are working very hard to help the members of their community. We 
were able to send them $1500.00. Hope this helps a little.  

The Sonora Downtown Lions Club 

Midland Tall City Lions Club 



Gifts from Lions International Convention in Boston, given for the East Angelo Lions Club 
to President Bill Ott for the Club! Peace Poster International winner signed by Emma 
Paveliuc 13yr. from Romania. And International Lions Essay signed by winner Keaton 
Hamilton 11 yr. from Canada, a sight impaired young man  
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Youth Exchange 

Lions Youth Exchange Trip to Germany by Adam Bourland 

First of all, I would like to thank the Midland West Side Lions Club and Lions International that sent me 

on this amazing trip for just over three weeks to the western region of Germany.  

I was lucky and got a direct flight there and the host family picked me up in Frankfurt. I walked out to 

the host dad Kay (pronounced kai) and the host son Tom with big smiles 

on their faces. The host mother Marion was at home. With my host family, 

we had many adventures and explored the town of Plettenberg. On the 

first night, hours after landing we went to a “prom” and were there till two 

a.m. Then we woke up at six the next day, for more activities. The Ger-

mans are known for being heavy drinkers, and I cannot totally dismiss that. 

During the time I was there with the family, they started with pretty heavy 

drinking at the prom, and then a week later the German holiday Schützenfest happened, which was a 

week of heavy drinking. The host family told me it's not always like this, and the Lions International 

Youth Exchange program does not allow us to drink alcohol. Other than the partying, I went to differ-

ent towns and went to a school for a couple of days and made some good friends there. I also went 

biking with the host dad. It was hard to say my goodbyes to the host family and my friends in Pletten-

berg, but I did then go to the Lions camp.  

The camp was held at a hotel, with complimentary meals. In total, there were 17 kids at the Lions 

camp, from a total of ten different countries. Those countries were the USA, 

Canada, Italy, Hungary, Ireland, Georgia, Mexico, Turkey, and Israel. At the 

camp, we did many activities and went to many different museums. One of 

the museums that stood out to me was the Neanderthal Museum and its 

models of the Neanderthals. As well, we went to a couple of sports facilities 

including one with soccer fields and beach volleyball. On another day we 

went to a jumping park that had 57 trampolines and many games I wish they 

could bring back to the US. Also at the camp, we went swimming for multiple 

days, once at a water park and then at a community pool. Most days we 

were out driving so we didn't spend much time at the hotel. Every night we would have a campfire, 

roast marshmallows, and dance.  

At first, I was worried about leaving my life here and being homesick, but throughout my time in Ger-

many and with the friends I made in camp and on my adventures, I had a fun time and I'm going to 

miss them. While in Germany I had a kind of culture shock because things I thought were very im-

portant in the US were not important in Germany, for example, air conditioning. Another adjustment 

was getting used to the food which was blander than the food I'm used to here in the US. Overall, 

camp was really fun and I really enjoyed my time in Germany. I am so grateful to the Lions Club and 

everyone who supported me on my trip. 
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Youth Exchange  

We participated in the Lions International Youth Exchange program this summer after three years of not 
doing so because of COVID. Lion Frank and Kim Stowers hosted Emma Lolli from Russi, Italy from July 1 to 
22 while Lion Mark and Violet Singh hosted Louane Guibert from Vergaville, France from July 1 to 12. Rod 
and Kris Curtis hosted Louane from July 12 to 22. Lions Frank and Mark are members of the Midland 
Northside Lions Club. 

In addition to the hosts, Lions John Wojtkun, Don Eckerty, Bill Kelton and Dr. Brian Flowers took the stu-
dents on a wide range of activities and trips that included Carlsbad Caverns, San Angelo, Odessa, Monahans 
sandhills, Balmorhea pool, Lubbock, Lake Brownwood, and Abilene. Gire Dragun, a previous host, took the 
students to the Texas Lions Camp in Kerrville, and to Austin, Horseshoe Bay and San Antionio. Lion Mike 
Seerey gave them a tennis lesson. They attended three dinner events, including one at Texas Roadhouse 
sponsored by Lion Aaron Battles.  Lions John, Don, Bill, Brian, Mike, and Aaron are members of the Midland 
Northside Lions Club. 

Activities included Summer Mummers, Fourth of July celebration, summer lawn concert, a play at Midland 
Community Theatre, a Midland Rockhounds baseball game, and a West Texas FC soccer game. They attend-
ed club meetings at Midland Northside, West Side and Downtown in addition to East Angelo Lions Club. 
They also visited the eyeglass recycling centers in Midland and San Angelo. They visited several museums, 
universities, and tourist hotspots. They played tennis, pickle ball and golf, and went swimming. Both stu-
dents said that they thoroughly enjoyed their stay. Louane said it was the best experience of her life. 

Midland West Side Lions club sponsored Adam Bourland from Texas Leadership Charter Academy to the 
western region of Germany for a family stay and a youth camp from June 8 to July 2. He rated his youth ex-
change experience at 10 out of 10. (Please see his article in this newsletter.)  Adam presented a report at a 
meeting of the West Side Lions Club on July 17. 

Midland Northside sponsored Ezekiel Bajomo from Trinity School to Belgium from June 30 to July 29.  He 
spent two weeks with host families and is now at a youth camp in Brussels with 33 other students from all 
over the world.  He sent an email saying that he enjoyed the family stay and is enjoying the camp.  His re-
port will be in the next newsletter. 

Midland Northside and Midland West Side jointly sponsored Landen Dickens from Trinity School to Italy. He 
spent part of the time with a host family and is now at a youth camp.  He reported that he is enjoying his 
trip.  His report will also be in the next newsletter. 

Lion Mark Singh 
District 2-A1 Youth Exchange Chairman 
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                                                                                  District 2-A1 

                                                                          E-Mail Meeting of Cabinet 

                                        June 19 - 21,2023 

   On Monday, June 19, 2023 at 2:14 PM a meeting of the District 2-A1Cabinet Board 

was called to order to address a Transfer of Funds.  District Treasurer Lion Nancy High reported she has re-

ceived a request for reimbursement from SVDG Marianne Stevenson for motel/travel expenses to the State 

Convention held May 17 – 20 in the amount of $720.23.  The budgeted amount set for the SVDG’s annual 

travel expense is $2000.  To date we had paid out $1,808.58.  Lion Nancy can issue the remainder of the 

budgeted amount of $191.42 but Board approval was needed in order to pay the remaining $528.81 owed. 

District Secretary Helen Wilde sent an e-mail to the following Cabinet members: 

DG Carole Brown  FVDG Chris Maxwell                       Dist. Treas. Lion Nancy High   

IPDG Joel Kuykendall                 Lion Donna Dugger         Lion Shane Stevenson 

Lion Larry Melton  PDG Dave Richison                            PDG Glenn Shepard    

Lion Theresa Cain                      Lion Felis Subia 

SVDG Marianne was copied on the email.  Her vote would not be counted as the issue is regarding money 

owed to her. 

DG Carole explained there is enough money in her budget year to cover SVDG Marianne’s expenses.  Lion 

Nancy made the motion to transfer the funds from DG Carole’s budget to the SVDG account in order to pay 

SVDG Marianne.  Lion Helen seconded the motion and voted in favor.  The following votes were received in 

favor of the Motion. 

Lion Donna received on 06/19 at 2:25 PM   FVDG Chris received on 06/19 at 2:25 PM 

Lion Nancy received on 06/19 at 2:47 PM  Lion Felis received on 06/19  at 2:50 PM 

IPDG Joel received on 06/19 at 5:34 PM Lion Shane received on 06/20 at 1:25 PM 

This is a majority of the Cabinet Board voting in favor of the motion so the motion will be approved. 

At 7:47 AM on 06/21/23, DG Carole issued the following email: 

“Thank you for all your email votes.  I see it is a majority of yes.  I call this board meeting 

“OFFICIALLY” a stopped vote of YES to approve of transferring funds from my DG account to 2VDG account 

upon my suggestion, instead of transferring the money from other 2A1 District accounts.  As of June 2, 2023 

at 7:45 AM for the minutes and treasurer’s report, this meeting is OFFICIALLY concluded.” 

Minutes submitted by Lion Helen Wilde 

District Secretary 
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Sight Preservation Chair 
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The District needs your support for 2023-2024.   

Please help support the District Governor Team, District 2-A1, and a chance to give your club 

some exposure by advertising in the 2023-2024 District publications (Website and Newsletter). 

We need your support more than ever! 

Please mail or email this information to the following 

Lion Nancy High 

P.O. Box 545 

Sweetwater, TX 79556 

Email: nncyhigh@yahoo.com 

Cell Ph: 325-236-5460 

mailto:NNCYhigh@yahoo.com
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Club News continued 
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International News 
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Sweetwater Car Show 2024 
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Sweetwater Car Show 2024 


